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Ref: BM/JMS

29th January 2003

The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on

Corporations and Financial Services

Room SG 64

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

BY E-MAIL – corporations.joint@aph.gov.au
Dear Sir,

RE:
RISK COMMISSION DISCLOSURE

The Millennium3 Group comprises of some 300 advisers, 240 of which are Life Risk and Superannuation advisers, throughout Australia and the combined companies have been in the industry for more than 15 years.

Risk commission disclosure has become a major concern to our advisers who all run small advisory businesses employing on average one to five support staff.
The following are the pertinent points of concern:

· Exodus of advisers due to the concern of the devaluation of their insurance portfolios if risk disclosure is incepted.  Commission and margins will decrease and we expect at least 10% of our current advisers to sell their business prior to the 11th March 2004, with numerous other considering after FSRA commences.

· There is no level playing field between major banks and our advisers running small businesses.  Banks with their own life products can employ salaried advisers and declare salaries as remuneration with any excess going to bank profits.  This seems to suit the big end of town and not small business based on commission to support their businesses.
· There are both market and practical issues with an automatic disclosure of the quantum commission or other benefits received by a licenced financial service provider.  Under a mandatory disclosure of the quantum of commission for advice, the fact that a risk insurance policy for example, life insurance, is likely to cost the same whether or not advice is given could be lost on the consumer.  Consumers may be attracted to a policy where no commission is payable in the mistaken belief that they would be making a saving.
· Our suggestion would be to state that commissions are payable to the licenced financial service provider in the Product Disclosure Statement (PDS) and the Statement of Advice (SOA) rather than the quantum of the commission. If the client knows of the existence of the commission they are able to make appropriate enquiries where they chose to do so.  This is of course the basis for previous requirements under the Agents & Brokers Act.

· Risk disclosure is not required as there is no affect on the end benefit to the  consumer as a sum insured is purchased which is paid in the event of a claim.

We strongly urge that risk commission disclosure be removed from the Financial Services Reform Act.

If you have any queries in regard to our comments please contact us.

Yours faithfully,

BARRY MARTIN

Joint Managing Director
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